9

DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of
 North Plainfield, NJ  on Monday, 27 February 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, February 27, 2012 at 7:41 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde





Keiona R. Miller




Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. (7:48 p.m.)
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:

Council Members: 
Everett Merrill (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


MAYORAL PROCLAMATION:


Business Administrator David E. Hollod shared the following Proclamation:


WHEREAS, the citizens of the Borough of North Plainfield stand firmly committed to promoting reading as the catalyst for our students’ future academic success, their preparation for America’s jobs of the future and their ability to compete in a global economy, and;


WHEREAS, the Borough of North Plainfield has provided significant leadership in the area of community involvement in the education of our youth, grounded in the principle that educational investment is key to the community’s well being and long-term quality of life, and;


WHEREAS, NEA’S “Read Across America,” a national celebration of reading, will be conducted on March 2, 2012, which would have been the 108th birthday of Theodor Seuss Geisel, better known as Dr. Seuss; and


WHEREAS,  Read Across America – NJ is being conducted statewide by the New Jersey Education Association, in partnership with the New Jersey State League of Municipalities, the New Jersey Library Association and their local affiliates across the state to promote reading and adult involvement in the education of our community’s students;


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED that I, Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor of the Borough of North Plainfield, do hereby call upon its citizens to assure that every child is in a safe place reading together with a caring adult on the evening of March 2, 2012; and


BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED that I, Michael Giordano, Jr. enthusiastically endorse NEA’s Read Across America and Read Across America – NJ, and recommit our community to engage in programs and activities to make America’s children the best readers in the world.  
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned the status of commercial vehicle Ordinance No. 11-09; Mr. Bernstein explained the ordinance awaits approval from the State Department of Transportation and the County Board of Chosen Freeholders.  Commenting on the “feel good” letters sent to residents with their tax bills advising of the Administration’s accomplishments, Mr. D’Amore proposed amending those letters to include information on the Borough’s satellite and rental certificate of occupancy ordinances.  The speaker thanked the Borough’s webmaster, Tim Bozack, for keeping the website current.  

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
2012 Municipal Budget – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod announced that both Auditor Robert Morrison and C.F.O. Patrick DeBlasio were present for questions relative to the budget.  He reported that no changes had been made to the budget since the Council last met.  Advising that the Borough is only one tax point over last year, he explained that the total amount to be raised in taxes has actually decreased.  Commercial tax assessments have decreased due to appeals.   The public hearing on the budget will be advertised and tonight will be the first reading of the Cap Bank Ordinance.     
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

02/27/12


